Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, March 9, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Fred Blee, Dennis Carlin, John Kaufman

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Attorney
Frank Como

Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:05 PM.  
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from February 9, 2010, and February 23, 2010, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Financial Report for end of fiscal year will be presented in April.  CD for Capital Charges renewal at end of year, interest of .05%; moved to savings account with interest of .25%
BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $12,828.68 from abstract numbers 252 and 253, and $94,544.25 from abstract numbers 5 and 6 for the Water Project, with a Motion by Carlin, seconded by DeHaas. Carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

RESOLUTION #16-10
Application for Corrected Tax Bill (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by DeHaas. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, Carlin and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

RESOLUTION #17-10
Election Inspectors (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, Carlin and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

Planning Board Recommendations – DeHaas reviewed suggestions made by Planning Board for changes in code including bulletin board, business regulations, modular housing, and unlicensed vehicles which were all reviewed and discussed.  Deputy Mayor DeHaas and Trustee Carlin to meet with Code Enforcement Officer for further discussion.


Motion to enter into Executive Session at 8:32 by Kaufman, seconded by Carlin to discuss negotiation of contract. Out of Executive Session and Motion to adjourn at 9:25 PM by Kaufman, seconded by Blee.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 

